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Minutes of the ABCC Committee Meeting
10:30 Wednesday 11th January 2017
Coventry Hearsall Golf Club
1.
Apologies, Chip Rafferty

Attending, Lewis Hall, Bob Hayward, Steve Harrop, Gary Smith, Richard Guymer, Mark Gorman, Alex Wise
2.   
Minutes of last meeting – Agreed as a true and correct record of the meeting
3.   
Matters arising – It was agreed that the Sport80 online system was not suitable for our needs
4.
Administration – The number of new students registered in 2016 was 87. This is a significant increase over recent years. However, a good proportion of those registered have not started the course, despite paying their fees.
Membership overall is static. The new students making up for the natural wastage from long term members no longer renewing and the drift away of mountain bike members.
The new limited company insurance has so far attracted three applicants.
5. Finance – The Treasurer not being present had circulated a copy of his report. This shows us to be in a healthy state, with no significant change to the accounts presented at the AGM.
Pedal Power 2016 brought in £1480 and expenditure was £4437. The video cost was £485.
6. Journal – The next edition of the Journal is almost ready for circulation. The Journal will focus on female coaching, lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender issues in coaching over coming editions. The Editor has made some contacts within the tennis coaching sphere which could provide alternate views. The Editor thought that his new employment would free up more time for Journal production. Some new software may be available to allow a return to the flick book format for the online Journal.
7. Website – Reviews of our current system by a number of companies have revealed some issues which need addressing. We are currently running a version of Wordpress which is several years old and has the updates switched off. As a consequence we are not scoring highly when people use search engines. A number of our public pages do not display properly and our system is not compatible with those using mobile phones. The reason for this is probably due to the problems encountered in converting the bespoke software used by our previous provider into Wordpress. Any attempt to update the Wordpress will severely impact on our ability to operate, as a number of the functions will not work using the new software. Therefore, our system is gradually becoming redundant.
Our only option appears to be to create a new site in the current version of Wordpress, capable of constant update and optimised for current internet conditions. Based on research by the Administrator and Steve Harrop, it was thought that this could be achieved for £6000. It was agreed to pursue options to create a suitable site with this budget. If spending is likely to exceed this, then the committee should be consulted for their views. The first step in the process being to create a specification required for the new site. Action Administrator/Steve Harrop
Our current email system is very basic and does not allow for circulation of attachments such as the Journal. It appears that the most suitable option to resolve our current issues is supplied by Google Business using their G Suite at a cost of £6.60 per month. Action Steve Harrop to investigate and set up
8. Modules – In light of some concerns raised by one of our students and a review by a strength and conditioning expert, it is apparent that Module 2 needs some urgent updates.
Action Administrator/Editor
The further reading lists for the modules are in need of review to determine if the material suggested is still available and valid. Action Administrator
The review and update of the Cyclo cross section is progressing. Due to the probable size of the finished piece, it may need editing. It was suggested that an edited version be placed in the module and that the full version be made available on the website.
In view of the presentation delivered by Lionel Reynaud at Pedal Power, it was suggested that he be invited to review and update the module section relating to paracycling. Action Administrator
With the proposed content relating to LGBT in future journals, it was suggested that this could make an addition to the course. Action Editor to investigate possibilities with Stonewall
An article submitted by Gerry Robinson, could be the basis for an update to the current module section. It was proposed that Gerry be contacted with a view to updating our current material. Action Adminstrator
9. Accreditation – The first material for the Ofqual format course has been received. The response was generally positive. However, the proposed pre course module to assess student suitability was thought to be too extensive. This could be edited/reduced if we choose to use this.
The new module retains the content of the current course but in a format suitable for Ofqual accreditation, should we choose to pursue it. Converting the module itself will not cause too many issues, other than the time required to reformat.
The one point of contention was the mixed media format used for assessment. In order to meet the Ofqual “aims and outcomes” a variety of question types are required. These include the multiple choice, we currently use, sentence completion and short paragraph answers. The issue for us is the marking of such material would add to our current workload. It was thought that Moodle software may be able to automatically mark all of these elements. 
The work on the remaining modules will continue. In the meantime investigations into possible software packages to mark the new formats will be made. Action Administrator
10. Pedal Power – The Chairman thanked Steve Harrop for his efforts in putting on a well received event in 2016. Steve will continue to run Pedal Power in 2017.
The feedback from 2016 was overwhelming positive. Some concerns were raised about the location of the venue. However, after some discussion it was agreed that a venue in the Midlands was the most suitable option. In light of the discussion other venues with good transport links would be investigated for possible use in 2017. Action Steve Harrop
In order to avoid possible confilcts with Rememberance Sunday, the event will take place on 19th November. It is possible that if suitable topics can be found, the Saturday workshops will remain in the programme.
Possible topics for the presentations would be:
Formula 1 and its links to coaching
Bike materials/3D printing
Physiotherapy/Osteopathy/Chiropractic
High profile rider/coach such as Hayley Simmonds/Barney Storey
11. Strategic planning – The AGM tasked the committee with reducing the level of funds held, in order to benefit the members and the Association. A number of options were proposed. These included the purchase of branded display banners, attending trade shows, employing social media promoters to raise our online profile, branded clothing and updating of the logo.
The feeling of the meeting based on previous experience was that attending trade shows did not justify the expense involved. However, branded banners would be useful and could provide a backdrop at other events such as Pedal Power. Boosting social media and online presence is a priority but is dependent upon the ability of our updated online systems to cope with the increased interest. Similarly, any branding/logo updates will need to show as consistent face with our online systems. This may be dependent upon the advice received by the website developers. 
13. 
VIP membership – Further to the point raised by the Editor at previous meetings, it was agreed to consider this as an option. Action each committee member to come to the next meeting with 2 possible candidates and the criteria which they believe warrant the class of membership.
14.
Any other Business – Steve Harrop raised the question as to why there was a 2 year waiting period, to reapply, for students who had failed the course. Historically, there had been no possibility of return. In response to questions from some such students the committee agreed to allow reapplication but decided a two year period would be required. This will be reviewed with a possibilty of a reduced period if it is though appropriate.
The Administrator will be taking a holiday late in 2017. This has not been the case since he was appointed. Therefore, some means of maintaining a service to memembers and prospective members will need to be sought. There appear to be two options, a coach with time available (25-30 hours per week) or employing temporary clerical cover with a coach to field technical questions. Action committee to consider options
Date of next meeting – Will be Wednesday 26th April
The meeting was closed at 3pm
